GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Wednesday 1st September 2004 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mr.    T M Crookall (Chairman)


Mrs.   T M Birkett 


Mr.     D J Lace



Mr.     J  E Lightfoot


Mrs.   P Pugh


Mrs.   P S Sweeney


Miss  P Hardman


Mr.    R M Gimbert 

Apologies:
Mrs.  C A Moughtin

In attendance
Mr.     P G Leadley     (Town Clerk)

	Chairman’s Welcome
	04/159
	The Chairman welcomed the press to the first meeting in September and wished to extend his thanks to all who turned out on his Civic Sunday Service on the 29th August.  He also wished to thank the Peel Gardeners Association for their recent show and that he appreciated those who worked hard to keep such events running.  The Chairman also thanked the services of Miss Eileen Waterson who had recently retired as cleaner for the Commissioners.  


	Minutes 
	04/160
	The Minutes of the meeting held on the 4h August 2004 were taken as read and confirmed.  


	michael street/atholl place
	04/161
	Mrs Birkett referred back to Minute 04/113 and sought confirmation that when the water jetting of the street took place that it would not include the shop fronts.  It was confirmed that the road and pavements would all be cleaned and not the shop fronts.  


	western civic amenity site
	04/162
	Reference was made back to Minute 04/127 and it was agreed that Mr. Gimbert raise the matter of storage of used fluorescent pipe tubes at the St John’s Civic Amenity Site at the next meeting.



	west view play park
	04/163
	Reference was made back to Minute 04/129 and it was confirmed by fax that Lappsett Ltd. would commence the installation of the new play equipment on the 15th September 2004.  It was also agreed that the bushes near to the play equipment be removed in accordance with the recommendation from the police.  



	
	
	

	peel promenade
	04/164
	Reference was made back to Minute 04/137 and it was reported that the completion of the pedestrian crossing would take two further weeks.



	planning applications for comment
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04/166
04/167
04/168
04/169
04/170
04/171
04/172
04/173
04/174
04/175
04/176
04/177
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	The Board considered the following planning applications for comment :-

PA04/01/574/B change of use from residential home to private dwelling, Elm Bank, Stanley Terrace, Christian Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.  

PA04/01598/B erection of porta cabin for Total Oil Isle of Man Limited, Mill Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA04/1643/B  Demolition of utility room and erection of conservatory to rear elevation, 21 Christian Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL. 

PA04/1645/B replacement windows with uPVC wood grain effect, 22 Patrick Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

 PA04/1651/B re-submission of planning application for decking on existing rear yard, elevated deck on rear bank, terrace remaining area on rear bank, land rear of 48 Glenfaba Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.  

PA04/01690/B erection of conservatory and erection of wall between rear of garage and conservatory, flat roofed garage extended to cover area, 25 Close Quane, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA04/01682/B replacement windows and door with uPVC sliding sash and mahogany render front door, 4 Stanley Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL

PA04/01656/  change of use of building to launderette 15 Mill Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR  APPROVAL.

PA04/01732/B installation of additional Velux roof window to front elevation, 8 Bridge Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA04/01728/B construction of new garage and playroom, 24 Cushag Drive, Ballawattleworth Estate, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.
PA04/01768/B Construction of an external staircase to replace existing lean to outbuilding and amendments to rear doorways, 8 Douglas Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

PA04/01771/B installation of uPVC sliding sash windows to replace existing on front elevation, 51 Douglas Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.

The following planning decisions had been notified by the planning committee:-

PA04/01394/D Permission to Island Bet to display advertisements/window sign at 8 Douglas Street, Peel.  APPROVED
PA04/00683/B  First floor extension over existing garage to side of 11 Creggans Avenue, Peel for Mr. & Mrs. Terry Shepherd.  APPROVED.

PA04/00959/B  Erection of a conservatory on rear elevation, 14 Belle Vue Park, Peel for Mr. & Mrs. Lewis.  APPROVED.

PA04/01361/B  Re-roofing of dwelling from asbestos tiles to natural slate, 15 Gib Lane, Peel for Paul Steven Beckett.  APPROVED.
PA04/01389/B  Replacement windows and door to front elevation with uPVC sliding sash, 10 Queen Street, Peel for Eric Roy Holmes.  APPROVED.

PA04/01395/B Installation of satellite dish to rear flat roof, 8 Douglas Street, Peel for Island Bet.  APPROVED.

PA04/01489/C  Change of use of shop to bookmakers, 8 Douglas Street, Peel for Island Bet.  APPROVED.
PA04/01442/B  Conversion of existing two apartments to a single dwelling including replacement of existing timber sliding sash windows, Velux roof lights and creation of a rear balcony, first and second floors of 32 Market Street, Peel for Street Heritage Limited.  APPROVED.

PA04/01429/C  Additional use of dwelling as holiday accommodation, 7 St. Peter’s Lane, Peel for Mr. I J Kaighin.  APPROVED.

PA04/01424/B  Erection of single storey extension on rear elevation of 5 Creggans Avenue, Peel for Mr. and Mrs. Rob Middleton.  APPROVED.

PA04/01225/B  Enlargement of existing parking area and re-siting of dropped kerb, re-concrete existing paving and re-surface driveway with block pavers,  28 Ballaquane Park, Peel for Mr. Stephen Lawrence Leadley.  APPROVED.

PA04/00858/B   On review.  Installation of uPVC sliding sash windows to replace existing on front elevation, 7 Orry Lane, Peel for Mr. A W Faragher.  APPROVED.

PA04/01430/B  Internal and external alterations, 35 Market Street, Peel for Street Heritage.  APPROVED.

PA04/01277/B  Replacement traditional finish uPVC front door and fan light.  15 Circular Road, Peel for Mr. P McCurrie.  APPROVED.

PA04/01263/B  Proposed alterations and extension to replace existing flat roofed dormer to provide additional living accommodation, Caledonia, Mourne View, Peel for Mr. and Mrs. W Ironside.  APPROVED.

PA04/01147/B  Amendments to approved apartment blocks to provide patio doors to rear of all ground floor apartments within residential development, Phases 6 and 7, Ballawattleworth Estate, Peel for Heritage Homes Ltd. APPROVED.

PA04/01093/B   Alterations and re-furbishment including change of use of existing shop to an office and installation of timber sliding sash windows throughout 2 Patrick Street, Peel for G J Investments Ltd.  APPROVED.
PA04/0192/B Amendments to approved apartments/office building to omit office accommodation and to permit ground floor apartment, 4 Patrick Street, Peel for G J Investments Ltd.  APPROVED.

PA04/00982/B  Erection of a dwelling to replace existing garage on land adjacent to 15 Christian Street, Peel for Mr. C Cover.  REFUSED In respect of this refusal the Chairman supported the case for a review and after a general discussion by a majority of 5 votes to 3 it was agreed that no comment be made on any request for a review.  

PA04/00549/B  On review.  Installation of uPVC sliding sash windows to replace existing on front elevation, 10 Michael Street, Peel for Marrianne L Russell.  REFUSED  

PA04/00992/B  Erection of a single storey garage/kitchen extension to replace existing rear kitchen extension and installation of two roof lights on front elevation, Fairmount, Patrick Street, Peel for Mr. & Mrs. S Sweeney.  REFUSED.
PA04/00420/A  On review.  Approval in principle for a residential development on land forming part of the Brickworks, Glenfaba Road, Peel for Mr. P R Parker.  REFUSED.
The Town Clerk indicated that a request for a review of the initial decision to refuse permission for a dwelling on land adjacent to the Mount, Mount Morrison, Peel for Mr. & Mrs. G Comber had been received.  It was agreed that no comment be made on the review application.

A request for a review of the initial decision to refuse permission for the erection of raised decking with handrails and terracing of garden at the rear of 48 Glenfaba Road by Mr. & Mrs. P M Outen had been received.  It was agreed that no comment be made on this review application.

The Town Clerk advised that a request for a review of the initial decision for the erection of a dwelling to replace existing garage  on land adjacent to 15 Christian Street, Peel by Mr. C Cover had been received.  After discussion it was agreed by a majority decision not to comment in support of this application.

The Town Clerk indicated that a request for a review of the initial decision to approve the installation of two mounted LPG storage vessels to replace existing 6 tanks and 2 vaporizers to replace existing single vaporizer at the Gas Works, Mill Road, Peel had been made by Manx Gas Ltd. It was agreed not to submit any comment on this application.

The Town Clerk indicated that an appeal decision had been made by the Inspector with regard to an application by Mr & Mrs O’Halloran in respect of the erection of a double garage with room over to replace existing single garage to the rear of 3 Peveril Terrace, Peel.  The Inspector having heard the appeal had recommended to the Department of the Local Government and the Environment Minister that the appeal be dismissed and that the decision of the Planning Committee to refuse the application be confirmed. NOTED.

Members noted a letter from the Planning Officer regarding the re-instatement of the Access Track on Peel Hill. 

Arising there from Mr. Lightfoot indicated that advice had been given to the Communications Commission from the Department of Transport as to the method of attaching the rolls of turf to the embankment.  It was agreed to enquire where this had been completed successfully elsewhere on the Island.

Members noted a letter from Mr. G F Crowe of the Harbour Lights Shore Road, Peel in respect of the variety of shop front facades in Michael Street.  Mr. Lightfoot wished to clarify the situation in that he had no objection to the variety of the facades but had only enquired as to what direction the proposed improvements to the street would take bearing in mind its location within the conservation area.  Arising there from the Town Clerk undertook to contact Mr. Prescott of Prescott Associates to ascertain progress with the enhancement of Michael Street and Atholl Place.

The Town Clerk referred to a draft reserve parking place order in respect of a new parking place in Tynwald Close and a further place on Heathfield Drive.  Members had no objections to the proposed order.

In addition the Town Clerk tabled an order made in respect of the temporary suspension of parking on the north side of Boilley Spittal during building works.  The order would take effect from the 2nd September 2004 and be in force until 14th December 2004.  NOTED.

The Town Clerk referred to a photo montage indicating the proposed water feature to be erected at the Peel Pump Station. The Design Services Division of the Department of Transport had proposed The Three Legs of Man symbol laser cut from stainless steel with the centre piece being inlaid into black granite to provide a flush surface to allow the water to flow smoothly across the feature.  NOTED.

The Chairman indicated that 12 coping slabs had also been removed from the adjacent wall and that there was some sign of graffiti on the building.  It was agreed to advise the Department accordingly.

Mrs. Sweeney referred to the Road Safety Report copies of which had been previously circulated to Members.  A general discussion ensued over fatal accidents on the Island and the need otherwise for MOT tests.  NOTED.

Ms Hardman expressed concern received via residents at the state of the amount of dead leaves and bird muck on the pavements near to Heathfield House.  It was agreed that the area be cleaned in due course.   

At Mr. Gimbert’s proposal it was agreed that a weekly inspection be carried on all the Commissioner’s play areas to ensure compliance with Health and Safety requirements.

Mr. Gimbert indicated that he had been in contact with the youth in Peel regarding their wish to improve the Skateboard Park facilities.  It was suggested that a meeting be arranged at some point to consider such improvements.

Reference was made to the proposed removal of Glenfaba Road from the Peel Conservation Area.  This had previously been under consideration and it was agreed that the matter would be re-visited when the town plan was next reviewed.  

This part of the meeting ended at 8:00 pm.
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